
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
CORPS OF ENGINEERS, JACKSONVILLE DISTRICT 

701 SAN MARCO BOULEVARD 
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32207-8175 

 
June 18, 2020 

 
 
 
 
Mr. Bryan Lober, Chairman 
Brevard County Board of County Commissioners 
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way 
Viera, FL  32940 
 
Dear Mr. Lober: 
 

As provided by the terms of the Project Cooperation Agreement dated April 20, 2000 
between the Department of the Army and Brevard County, Florida, for the Brevard 
County, Florida Shore Protection Project (Project), Brevard County, as the Non-Federal 
Sponsor, shall acquire all lands, easements, and rights-of-way required for the periodic 
nourishment, as set forth in such descriptions.  This letter serves as the Government’s 
request for these real property interests to be certified for the Project. 
 

The real property interests required are located between Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection (FDEP) reference monuments R-30 and R-054.5, as shown in 
the enclosed map (Enclosure 1), and further described below: 
 

a.  Beach Storm Damage Reduction Easements for a term of 50 years for the Beach 
Fill Areas located landward of the Erosion Control Line (ECL). 
 

b.  Sovereign Submerged Lands Authorization contained within the Joint Coastal 
Permit for the Beach Fill Areas located seaward of the ECL. 
 

c.  Temporary Work Area Easement for a minimum of 24 months for the Staging 
area. 
 

d.  Temporary Work Area Easements for a minimum of 24 months for the three 
Access areas. 
 

Enclosed are templates for the Certification of Lands (Enclosure 2), Attorney’s 
Certificate of Authority (Enclosure 3) and the required language for the Beach Storm 
Damage Reduction Easement and the Temporary Work Area Easements (Enclosure 4).  
Please provide the signed Land Certification, the signed Attorney’s Certificate, and all 
supporting documents by July 17, 2020 via email to hansler.a.bealyer@usace.army.mil. 
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     If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Hansler 
Bealyer, telephone: 904-232-1178, or by email: hansler.a.bealyer@usace.army.mil. 
 
                                                                        Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
                                                                        Timothy H. McQuillen 
                                                                        Chief, Real Estate Division 
 
Enclosures 
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